No.C.31015/1/2021-DC(KZL)
OFFICE OF THE DEPUTY COMMISSIONER
KHAWZAWL DISTRICT : KHAWZAWL
Khawzawl, the 18" February, 2022

To,

The Joint Controller of Legal Metrology,
Government of Mizoram

Subject: Report for inspection of iron rod dealers in Khawzawl -
Regarding

Reference: Your Letter No.B.12019/4/2021-DTE(WM)/ 113 dated 07.01 2022
Sir,

With reference to the subject above and in pursuance of your letter
no. cited above, I have the honour to state that joint inspection of iron rod
dealers in Khawzawl was conducted on 17th February, 2022 by representatives of
Deputy Commissioner, Superintendent of Police and Mizoram Consumer Union
(Khawzawl District) along with officials from Legal Metrology, Champhai District.

It may kindly be noted that 5 (five} iron rod dealers were inspected.
All the dealers were found to keep (for sale) iron rods that were short of requisite
quality prescribed by the Bureau of Indian Standards in terms of size and
weight. Each of the iron rod dealers were fined Rs. 5,000/~ for contravention of
the Legal Metrology Act. They were also given strict instructions to procure and
sell only iron rods with prescribed quality in the future.

This is for favour of your information.

Yours faithfully,

g

(C.C. LALCHHUANGKIMA)
Deputy Commissioner
! Khawzawl District, Khawzawl
Memo No. C.31015/1/2021-DC(KZL) : Khawzawl the 18th February, 2022
Copy to:
1. PS to Deputy Chief Minister, Mizoram for information
2. Secretary to Government of Mizoram, Food, Civil Supplies & Consumer
Affairs Department.

3. Office Copy.
Deputy Commissioner
Khawzawl District, Khawzawl



